WMSOA Board Meeting – November 13, 2013
6:30 pm  -  Sunnybrook Country Club

Board Members Present:  Doug Turkstra, Mark Lundvick, Bob Powers, Larry Olsen, Paul Holwerda, Matt Koekkoek,  Duncan Purvis

Others:  Jeff Kirchhoff, Keith Miller, Greg Pilbeam, Bill Wagner

Doug called the meeting to order and asked to Greg to begin with a recap of the Fall 2013 season and the year.

Assignors’ Recap - Greg expressed appreciation for Matt’s help with assigning for the Lakeshore area, indicating he was able to work well with Greg and Bill to cover virtually all requests for officials.  The fall assigning came off well, though with the usual need to adapt to requests or needs of the schools to change their game schedules.  There were still issues with Arbiter, particularly because schools had access to some aspects of it that allowed them to alter assignments and other things inappropriately.  WMSOA will break off from the MHSAA Arbiter system and return to its own system for next year.
WMSOA assigned more than 5400 slots in 2013, including spring and fall, for high school and college games.  We need to contact those officials who don’t accept many games or make themselves available, especially for the northern part of the Lakeshore area.  We need them to take more assignments and to recruit more officials, if possible.

OK Conference Update - The OK Gold voted and approved use of 3 officials for all games.  We will do the best we can to assign 3 to the “rivalry” or “highly competitive” or “potential problem” games first, and then other games will be considered for such coverage it there are officials available.

Schedules for next spring’s high school games are due by December 9 so the process of loading them into Arbiter can begin.

We need to consider asking for more security at some of our games, especially those that are high-tension matches.  Greg and John will work with the OK Conference in their contact with them to suggest that schools consider stepping up administrative and security “presence” at these games to help with spectator issues and other problems that may come up either on or off the field.
NISOA Update – Keith reported that WMSOA officials and the Association got good reviews for performances this fall.  He also noted that NISOA has requested we do more as an association to recognize and promote the use of NISOA National officials.  We have two in our Association, and we do about as much as we can in assigning for them.  Anything outside of our assigning responsibilities needs to be done by those taking care of the games.  Keith will also provide NISOA with a “current” copy of a By-Laws following our AGM, per their request, so NISOA will be aware of the basics of the way our Association is structured and functions.  Our NISOA officials will be reminded in our dues billing and call letter for the AGM that NISOA dues should be paid no later than December 15 and that any members paying NISOA dues after that date will be responsible for paying the additional late fees that NISOA requires.

Treasurer’s Report – Bob reported that the Association has $8960 in its account as of today and that essentially all bills are either “current” or paid.  He will be sending out “dues” statements to our members very shortly so they may be paid in advance of or at the AGM (or at least by 12/15,  if the members respond accordingly).

By-Laws Update – Jeff presented the proposed new By-Laws, and discussion of them followed.  The primary reason for the changes is to alter the terms of office for the President, Vice-president, Treasury, and Secretary positions to provide for more continuity on the Board from year to year, and to update the election process and schedule to accommodate the proposed term changes.    Other minor alterations were presented to better define the types of membership available in the Association, as we are not using a couple in the present version.  With only a few minor changes to clean up some inconsistencies resulting from the old language not being consistent with the new or to make a couple provisions somewhat more specific, it was agreed that the proposed changes will be presented to the membership as a complete package for their approval.  The new proposal will be posted on the WMSOA website, which will be announced to the members in the AGM call letter, so they can compare the old and new versions prior to being asked to vote on the proposal at the meeting.
There was also discussion of several proposed plans for setting the years for the election of the Vice-president, Treasurer, and Secretary positions with the intent of having one of those positions elected each year and then every third year thereafter.  It was decided that the optimal plan is to elect a Secretary at the 2013 AGM, a Vice-president in 2014, and a Treasurer in 2015.  This lets Doug to complete his fourth year as president, and it has Mark and Bob each serve an extra year as V-P and Treasurer, with Mark moving to the President’s position after the 2014 AGM.

Planning for AGM – Meeting will be held at Grandville HS at 9:00am on Saturday, December 7.  Doug will check with Tom Walters to confirm the availability.  Keith will present Greg’s report, Bill will get donuts and snacks, MOLs will bring drinks and ice.  Board members should be there to set up at 8:00am, and members will be asked to come early to pay dues.  A limited number of uniform jackets and other items will be available for purchase.
Next Board meeting will be scheduled for some time in January after the AGM.

Respectfully submitted,

Larry Olsen / WMSOA Secretary

